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Wheeling-Ohio County Board of Health 
Minutes of January 12, 2021 regular meeting 

 
The Wheeling - Ohio County Board of Health met on January 12, 2021 at 12:00pm in the 
City/County Building, City Council Chambers, Wheeling West Virginia.       
 
Board members present were Dr. John Holloway, Elisabeth Slater, Tom Tuttle, Dr. Mathew 
Wood, and Chad Thalman.  Staff present included Howard Gamble, Administrator of the 
Wheeling-Ohio County Health Department and Interim County Health Officer Dr. Thomas 
Wack. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Board of Health Chairman Dr. John Holloway.  Minutes 
of the November 10, 2020 Board of Health meeting were distributed to members during 
the meeting.  Minutes were approved. 
 
The Board approved Dr. Thomas Wack as Interim County Health Officer effective January 1, 
2021.  The Board of Health discussed the resignation of Dr. William C. Mercer and the need 
to post the Health Officer position.  Staff will work on a draft job description and public 
posting for the Board.   
 
The administrator gave a short report on the department’s COVID-19 response in Ohio 
County.   
 
In New Business a financial packet was not distributed to members prior to the meeting 
due to staffing shortages and the department’s COVID-19 testing and case management 
response.   
 
The no other business was before the Board and they moved for adjournment.   
 
SUBMITTED BY     APPROVED BY 
 
Thomas Wack, MD,  Interim-Health Officer  John D Holloway, MD, Board Chairman  
March 9, 2021       March 9, 2021 


